Shellseekers response re Burma

16 January 2009

Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Shellseekers to respond to its addition to Burma Campaign UK’s ‘Dirty List’ of companies allegedly supporting the military regime in Burma, available at:

- “Biggest Burma Dirty List Ever Published - 30 Companies Exposed”, Burma Campaign UK, 11 Dec 2008

http://www.burmacampaign.org.uk/pm/weblog.php?id=P409

- "The Dirty List", Burma Campaign UK, last updated December 2008
http://www.burmacampaign.org.uk/dirty_list/dirty_list_details.html

In response, Shellseekers provided the following statement:
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A statement on Burma
Shellseekers is a VERY small company which specialises in tailor-made holidays for private clients.  One of the most important elements of our holidays is having excellent local colleagues in the countries with which we work.  This includes our associates in Burma.  We do not run tours which involve groups staying at the larger, government run hotels.  Our clients are independent travellers who have researched their destinations and wish to experience more than the obvious tourist spots and have a genuine interest in the country and its people.
We are aware of the political situation in Burma and in no way support the current regime.  However, we do wish to support the ordinary people of Burma.  The political policy of isolationism has not worked in other countries, and does not benefit the Burmese who are trying to maintain a reasonable standard of living and support their families.  
We maintain a page for Burma on our website and hope that, in so doing, we will maintain the profile of the country in some small way.  By reminding people about the country, it will raise their awareness of Burma’s current problems and the need to support its people.
Any visit to Burma organised for our clients results in a substantial amount of their tourist money going direct to the Burmese people with whom they come in contact.  It also results in a more informed appreciation of the needs of the Burmese people, for which they become advocates on their return.
We consider the amount of time and resources being utilised by various organisations in trying to force us to remove our web page would be better invested in contact with, and support of, the Burmese people.
Kay Franklin
Managing Director
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